To:  
Mayor, Council Members and Committee of the Whole

From:
Marian Martin, Stakesholder – 9348 Walker Road

Re:
Municipal Report - Tree Hazard Removal Program 

Date:    July 23, 2013

Advisory to Council - Summary 


The writer is a principal stakesholder and landowner on Walker Road – where approx. half of the trees (65) proposed to be destroyed are located.  The municipal report and process has failed to adequately address key issues:

· Lack of local Tree Preservation By-Law in the Municipality of Port Hope  – unlike most Municipalities in the Province of Ontario, including Cobourg.

· Failure to examine long-term cumulative effects, as previously outlined.

· Loss in Aesthetic Value.  Trees are pleasing to the eye and add value to the environment.  They also add to local real estate values. Walker Road is one of the most scenic roads in the Municipality because of the trees - their destruction will result in a devastated landscape and decrease property values.

· Increased Erosion.  Destruction of trees and subsequent loss of tree roots will increase future erosion along the creek and cause neighboring property damage.

· Conflict of Interest between Conservation Authority and Municipality. Letter to Minister of Natural Resources and Premier’s office pending (cc. local MPP).  In essence, the Municipality and GRCA are corporately related – the former oversees (and partially funds) the GRCA. How can they be impartial and unbiased - related to each other? The Municipality wants to change the environment at the same time it is overseeing and policing itself. What if a Developer wanted to cut down many old healthy trees beside a watercourse – would the same rules apply? In 2006, the Minister of Natural Resources approved "Development, Interference and Alteration" Regulations for all CAs (Ontario Regulations 42/06 and 146/06 to 182/06). Through these regulations, GRCA was empowered to regulate development and activities in or adjacent to … watercourses (and) also regulate the … changing… or interfering in any way with the existing channel of a river, creek, stream, watercourse …”  Treecutting will destroy the trees and root systems adjacent to, and interfering with the stream, causing erosion and harming fish habitat. An independent third party environmental assessment needs to be done before any tree cutting occurs.

· Legal action seriously contemplated – loss in property values and probable future property damage (erosion) due to unprecedented municipal treecutting activities.

· Unfair and disproportionate targeting of rural north Port Hope only – many old streets within Port Hope have far more trees which could be classified “tree hazards” but are ignored probably because of a larger population base which would oppose.

· Missing Documents (not included in report):

- Letter from Architectural Conservancy of Ontario dated July 11, 2013    .         
- E-Mail from Catherine Bayne, BayNiche Conservancy to Mayor and Council .
-   E-Mail from John Geale to Port Hope Mayor and Council. 

· Erroneously classified as “highest risk area” when in fact Walker Road has one of the lowest traffic counts and fewest number of dwellings in the entire Municipality – with no accidents recorded. 

· The best option is new Option 4 – Let the living healthy trees of Walker Road live – which is strongly supported in the letter of the Architectural Conservancy of Ontario.
* * * * * * * * *
